Volvo s40 2000 manual

This manual deals with the operation and care of your Volvo. Welcome to the worldwide family
of Volvo owners. We trust that you will enjoy many years of safe driving in your Volvo, an
automobile designed with your safety and comfort in mind. We also urge you and your
passengers to wear seat belts at all times in this or any other automobile. And, of course, please
do not operate a vehicle if you may be affected by alcohol, medication or any impairment that
could hinder your ability to drive. Your Volvo is designed to meet all applicable safety and
emission standards, as evidenced by the certification labels attached to the driver's door
opening and on the left wheel housing in the engine compartment. General information. Before
you operate your car for the first time please familiarize yourself with the engine oil
consumption information and refueling recommendations on pages 58 and You should also be
familiar with the information in the first three chapters of this manual. Information contained in
the balance of the manual is extremely useful and should be read after operating the vehicle for
the first time. The manual is structured so that it can be used for reference. For this reason, it
should be kept in the car for ready access. Do not export your Volvo to another country before
investigating that country's applicable safety and exhaust emission requirements. In some
cases it may be difficult or impossible to comply with these requirements. Modifications to the
emission control system s may render your Volvo not certifiable for legal operation in the U. All
information, illustrations and specifications contained in this manual are based on the latest
product information available at the time of publication. Please note that some vehicles may be
equipped differently, depending on special legal requirements and that optional equipment
described in this manual may not be available in all markets. Volvo reserves the right to make
model changes at any time, or to change specifications or design, without notice and without
incurring obligation. When your car is parked, the gear selector is locked in the P ark position.
To release the selector from this position, turn the ignition key to position II or start the engine ,
depress the brake pedal, press the button on the front of the gear slector knob and move the
selector from P ark. When you switch off the ignition, the gear selector must be in the P ark
position before the key can be removed. The brake pedal will pulsate several times and a sound
may be audible from the ABS control module. This is normal. When you lock the doors, the fuel
filler door also locks, with a delay of 10 minutes. When all doors are unlocked, the fuel filler
door is also unlocked. Your key, keyless remote, and the door lock button on the dashboard will
all unlock the fuel filler door. To open the unlocked fuel filler door, press at the forward edge of
the door. See pages 39 for information about locking and unlocking features. Volvo and the
environment. Volvo is committed to the well being of our customers. As a natural part of this
commitment, we care about the environment in which we all live. Caring for the environment
means an everyday involvement in reducing our environmental impact. Volvo's environmental
activities are based on a holistic view, which means we consider the overall environmental
impact of a product throughout its complete life cycle. In this context, design, production,
product use, and recycling are all important considerations. In use, Volvo was the first in the
world to introduce into production a three-way catalytic converter with a Lambda sond, now
called oxygen sensor, in Volvo is the only automobile manufacturer to offer CFC-free retrofit
kits for the air. Advanced electronic engine controls, refined purification systems and cleaner
fuels are bringing us closer to our goal. After Volvo cars and parts have fulfilled their use,
recycling is the next critical step in completing the life cycle. In order to have efficient and well
controlled recycling, many Volvo variants have printed dismantling manuals, indicating the
weight and material of individual components. For Volvo, all homogeneous plastic parts
weighing more than 1. In addition to continuous environmental refinement of conventional
gasoline-powered internal combustion engines, Volvo is actively looking at advanced
technology alternative-fuel vehicles. When you drive a Volvo, you become our partner in the
work to lessen the car's impact on the environment. Tests have shown decreased fuel economy
with improperly inflated tires. Chapter 1 - Occupant safety. Not wearing a seat belt is like
believing "It'll never happen to me! Volvo also believes no child should sit in the front seat of a
car and that no one under 4 feet 7 inches should ride as a passenger in the front seat of any
vehicle equipped with a passenger side airbag. Fact: In every state and province, some type of
child-restraint legislation has been passed. Additionally, most states and provinces have
already made it mandatory for occupants of a car to use seat belts. So, urging you to "buckle
up" is not just our recommendation - legislation in your state or province may mandate seat belt
usage. The few seconds it takes to buckle up may one day allow you to say, "It's a good thing I
was wearing my seat belt". Two lights above the rear view mirror will be illuminated for seconds
after the starting ignition key is turned to the driving position. A chime will sound at the same
time if the driver has not fastened his seat belt. The rear seats are provided with selfretracting
inertial reel belts. The front seats are provided with single roller belts with tensioners. Pull the
belt out far enough to insert the latch plate into the receptacle buckle for rear seats until a

distinct snapping sound is heard. The seat belt retractor is normally "unlocked" and. The
retractor will lock up as follows:. For the seat belt to provide maximum protection in the event of
an accident, it must be worn correctly. When wearing the seat belt remember:. Make sure that
the shoulder belt is rolled up into its retractor and that the shoulder and lap. Before exiting the
car, check that the seat belt retracts fully after being unbuckled. NOTE: Legislation in your state
or province may mandate seat belt usage. Any device used to induce slack into the shoulder
belt portion of the three-point belt system will have a detrimental effect on the amount of
protection available to you in the event of a collision. The seat back should not be tilted too far
back. The shoulder belt must be taut in order to function properly. We also recommend that
children who have outgrown these devices sit in the rear seat with the seat belt properly
fastened. Pregnant women should always wear seat belts. Remember that the belt should
always be positioned in such a way as to avoid any possible pressure on the abdomen. The lap
portion of the belt should be located low, as shown in the above illustration. Such use could
cause injury in the event of an accident. As the seat belts lose much of their strength when
exposed to violent stretching, they should be replaced after any collision, even if they appear to
be undamaged. Never repair the belt on your own; have this work done by an authorized Volvo
retailer only. The rear head restraints can be adjusted according to the passenger's height. The
restraint should be carefully adjusted to support the occupant's head. The head restraint can be
raised by pulling straight up or lowered by pressing the catch 1 at the base of the left head
restraint support and pushing down. The Volvo SRS consists of an airbag 2 on both the driver's
and passenger's sides and seat belt tensioners in both front door pillars 4. The system is
designed to supplement the protection provided by the three-point seat belt system. The SRS
system is indicated by the "SRS" embossed on the steering wheel pad and above the glove
compartment, and by decals on both sun visors and on the far right side of the dash. The
airbags are folded and located in the steering wheel hub and above the glove compartment.
They are designed to deploy during certain frontal or front-angular collisions, impacts, or
decelerations, depending on the crash severity, angle, speed and object impacted. The airbags
may also deploy in certain non-frontal collisions where rapid deceleration occurs. The airbag
system includes gas generators 1 surrounded by the airbags 2 and front seat belt tensioners for
both of the front seats 4. To deploy the system, the sensor 3 activates the gas generators
causing the airbags to be inflated with nitrogen gas. As the movement of the seats' occupants
compresses the airbags, some of the gas is expelled at a controlled rate to provide better
cushioning. Both seat belt tensioners also deploy, minimizing any seat belt slack. The entire
process, including inflation and deflation of the airbags, takes approximately two-tenths of a
second. For maximum protection, wear seat belts at all times. Be aware that no system can
prevent all possible injuries that may occur in an accident. Do not attempt to service any
component of the SRS yourself. Attempting to do so may result in serious personal injury. If a
problem arises, take your car to the nearest authorized Volvo retailer for inspection as soon as
possible. A self-diagnostic system incorporated into the sensor monitors the SRS. If a fault is
detected, the "SRS" warning light will illuminate. Normally, the SRS warning lamp should light
up when the ignition is switched on and should go out after 5 seconds or when the engine is
started. Check that this light is functioning properly every time the car is started. No objects,
accessory equipment or stickers may be placed on, attached to or installed near the SRS cover
in the center of the steering wheel, the SRS cover above the glove compartment or the area
affected by airbag deployment. If the SRS warning light stays on after the engine has started or
if it comes on while you are driving, drive the car to the nearest authorized Volvo retailer for
inspection as soon as possible. There is no maintenance to perform on the SRS yourself. The
month and year shown on the decal on the door pillar indicate when you should contact your
Volvo retailer for specific servicing or replacement of airbags and seatbelt tensioners. This
service must be performed by an authorized Volvo retailer. In a collision where deployment
occurs, the air bags and seat belt tensioners activate. Some noise occurs and a small amount of
powder is released. The release of the powder may appear as smoke-like matter. This is a
normal characteristic and does not indicate fire. The point at which the air bag deploys is
determined by whether or not the seat belt is being used, as well as, the severity of the collision.
Collisions can occur where only one of the airbags deploys. Volvo recommends that ALL
occupants adults and children shorter than 4 feet 7 inches cm be seated in the back seat of any
vehicle with a front passenger side airbag. See page 11 for guidelines. The occupant's back
must be as upright as comfort allows and be against the seat back with the seat belt properly
fastened. This should only be done by an authorized Volvo service technician. The SRS system
is designed to deploy during certain frontal or frontangular collisions, impacts, or decelerations,
depending on the crash severity, angle, speed and object impacted. The SRS sensor is
designed to react to both the impact of the collision and the inertial forces generated by it and

to determine if the intensity of the collision is sufficient for the airbags to be deployed. The SRS
is designed to help prevent serious injury. Deployment occurs very quickly and with
considerable force. During normal deployment and depending on variables such as seating
position, one may experience abrasions, bruises, swellings, or other injuries as a result of
airbag s deployment. Never drive with the airbags deployed. Not all frontal collisions activate
the SRS system. If the collision involves a nonrigid object e. Front airbags do not normally
deploy in a side impact collision, in a collision from the rear or in a rollover situation. The
amount of damage to the bodywork does not reliably indicate if the airbags should have
deployed or not. The heart of the Volvo safety system is the threepoint seat belt a Volvo
invention! In order for the SRS system to provide the protection intended, seat belts must be
worn at all times by everyone in the car. The SRS system is a supplement to the seat belts. If
your car has been subjected to flood conditions e. This may cause airbag deployment which
could result in personal injury. Have the car towed to an authorized Volvo retailer for repairs.
Before attempting to tow the car, use the following procedure to override the shiftlock system to
move the gear selector to the neutral position. The fact that they hang out can impair the
steering of your car. Other safety systems can also be damaged. The smoke and dust formed
when the airbags are deployed can cause skin and eye irritation in the event of prolonged
exposure. Contents Top of Page. Chapter 2 - Instruments, switches and controls. The pages in
this section provide detailed descriptions of the vehicle's instruments and controls. Note that
vehicles may be equipped differently, depending on special legal requirements.
Counterclockwise: set clock back The longer the knob is turned, the faster the setting will
change. Reads thousands of engine rpm. The needle should never be in the solid red range.
Used for measuring shorter distances. When the warning light comes on there is approximately
1. See "Refueling" for additional information. When refuelling the fuel gauge needle will not
register until the volume of gasoline in the tank exceeds 3. Do not drive the car with the pointer
in the red range. The pointer should be approximately midway on the gauge face when driving.
If the pointer approaches the red range repeatedly, check coolant level. See page After a few
seconds, all lights except 10 and 22 will go out. Once the engine starts, 10 and 22 will also go
out. The warning lights described on pages 20 and 21 should never stay on when driving. When
the ignition key is turned on and before the engine starts, all of the warning lights should go on
to test the function of the bulbs. Should a light not go off after the engine has started, the
system indicated should be inspected. However, the parking brake reminder light will not go off
until the parking brake has been fully released. If the light comes on or stays on after the vehicle
has started , the SRS diagnostic system has detected a fault. Drive to an authorized Volvo
retailer for an inspection of the system. See the SRS section for more information. If the lamp
comes on or stays on after the vehicle has started , the engine diagnostic system has detected
a possible fault in the emission control system. Although driveability may not be affected, see
an authorized Volvo retailer as soon as possible for inspection. NOTE: If the fuel filler cap is not
closed tightly or if the engine is running when the car is refueled, the Check Engine Lamp may
indicate a fault. However, your vehicle's performance will not be affected. Use only Volvo
original or approved fuel filler caps. Oil pressure warning light. If the light comes on while
driving, stop the car and then stop the engine immediately and check the engine oil level. If the
light stays on after restart, have the car towed to the nearest authorized Volvo retailer. After
hard driving, the light may come on occasionally when the engine is idling. This is normal,
provided it goes off when the engine speed is increased. Parking brake reminder light. This light
will be on when the parking brake hand brake is applied. The parking brake lever is situated
between the front seats. Tow the car to a Volvo retailer and have the brake system checked and
any leakage repaired. Brake failure warning light. If the light comes on while driving or braking,
stop immediately, open the hood and check the brake fluid level in the reservoir. See page for
reservoir position. Drive to your Volvo dealer. See ABS control lamp and also page Bulb failure
warning light. The light will come on if one of the brake light bulbs are defective when the brake
pedal is pressed. DSA option. This is a system which helps keep the drivewheels from spinning.
The light flashes if the road surface is slippery, the wheels are spinning and the system is
working. The control light comes on if a fault occurs in the DSA system. It also comes on if the
system is switched off via the switch. Service reminder indicator. This light will come on
according to preset service intervals or after hours of driving or after 12 months, whichever
occurs first. It is a reminder to the driver that the service interval has been exceeded. The light
will stay on for 2 minutes after start until reset by the servicing retailer. Anti-lock Brake system
ABS. If the warning lamp lights up there is a malfunction of the ABS system the standard
braking system will however function. The vehicle should be driven to a Volvo retailer for
inspection. The S40 and V40 come from the factory with daytime running lights activated. Carry
out the following steps if you will deactivate them. These steps may be carried out again to

reactivate and deactivate the daytime running lights as desired. Turn the headlight switch to
position. Pull the turn signal lever towards you and hold it while turning the headlight switch to
position 0. If the green light underneath the headlight switch is on the daytime running lights
are on. Switch position. Parking lights should only be used when the car is parked, never when
the car is being driven. It also switches on the position lights in bumpers, and license plate light
and the instrument lights in position II. Note: You have to turn the light switch to this position in
order to switch on high beams. The rear fog light located in the driver's side tail light cluster is
considerably brighter than the normal tail lights and should be used only when the atmospheric
conditions, such as fog, rain, snow, smoke or dust reduce the daytime or nighttime visibility of
other vehicles to less than ft meters. If headlights or parking lights are switched off, the fog
lights will also go out. The fog lights are also switched off when the ignition is switched off and
must be switched back on manually if required when the ignition is switched on again. In
maneuvers such as lane changing, the driver can flash the turn signals by moving the turn
signal lever to the first stop and holding it there. The lever will return to the neutral position
when released. Move the lever towards the steering wheel. The headlight high beam will be on
until the lever is released. NOTE: A defective turn signal bulb will cause the turn signal indicator
and remaining signal lights to flash more rapidly than normal. When you leave your car at night,
you can make use of the exterior courtesy lighting function:. The low beam headlights will now
remain on for 30 seconds to light your way. The wipers will make 23 sweeps across the
windshield and headlights and 1 sweep after 3 seconds. When pressing switch 7 briefly the
wiper will make one sweep, independent of the interval. When the gearlever is moved towards
rear and the windshield wipers are on, the rear window wiper will come on for two sweeps. The
wiper will make sweeps after the lever is released and 1 sweep after 3 seconds. Chapter 3 Body and interior. Each of the keys supplied with your car is electronically coded. When the key
is inserted into the igniton switch, the code is transmitted to and compared with a code stored
in the start inhibitor module. The car can only be started if a properly coded key is used. If you
misplace a key, take the other keys to an authorized Volvo retailer. The existing code in the start
inhibitor module and all the keys will be erased as an antitheft measure and a new code will be
programmed in. You should never keep more than one of your ignition keys on the ring at the
same time. This could cause conflicting signals to be transmitted to the ignition switch, making
it impossible to start the car. This device complies with part 15 of the FCC rules. Operation is
subject to the following condition: 1 This device may not cause harmful interference, and 2 this
device must accept any interference received, including interference that may cause undesired
operation. Turn the key once to unlock the driver's door and the fuel filler door. If the doors are
locked while driving, this may hinder rapid access to the occupants of the car in the event of an
accident. Also see information on "Child safety locks". Note: As long as ignition is on, you can
always lock or unlock with the central locking button. Note: If the key is in the ignition switch
and you close the driver's door, the driver's door will be immediately unlocked again in order to
prevent accidentally locking the car with the keys left inside the car. Your car is equipped with a
remote control transmitter. This transmitter uses a radio frequency which will allow "keyless"
entry into the passenger compartment or the trunk. This device complies with FCC rules Part
Operation is subject to the following two conditions: 1 This device may not cause harmful
interference and 2 this device must accept any interference that may be received, including
interference that may cause undesired operation. NOTE : If only the driver's door is unlocked,
the lock will automatically reengage re-lock and the alarm will be set after 2 minutes unless the
door has been opened see page See section: Doors and Locks on page Volvo does not
recommend using the transmitter to lock the doors from inside the car. The alarm would be
activated and would sound when one of the doors is opened. The doors must not be locked
using the remote transmitter while the vehicle is occupied. In case of an accident, this may
hinder rapid access to the occupants of the vehicle. Note: The remote control will not function if
a key is left in the ignition switch. This means that the signal is changed randomly for each
transmission and is intended to help prevent unauthorized recording of the code. When armed
set , the alarm continuously monitors a number of points on the car. The following conditions
will set off the alarm:. Welcome to ManualMachine. We have emailed you a verification link to to
complete your registration. Log in Sign up. Forgot password? Enter your email and check your
inbox. Please also check your spam folder. Email sent! Check your email for further
instructions. Enter a new password. My files 0 My downloads 0 History Account settings Sign
out. Chapter 1 - Occupant safety Chapter 2 - Instruments, switches and controls Chapter 3 Body and interior Chapter 4 - Starting and driving Chapter 5 - Wheels and tires Chapter 6 - In
case of an emergency Chapter 7 - Car care Chapter 8 - Volvo Service Chapter 9 - Specifications
Chapter 10 - Audio systems Index General information Important Before you operate your car
for the first time please familiarize yourself with the engine oil consumption information and

refueling recommendations on pages 58 and Box Rockleigh, New Jersey pg. When are the
airbags NOT deployed? Seat belts the heart of the Volvo safety system The heart of the Volvo
safety system is the threepoint seat belt a Volvo invention! Move the lever towards the steering
wheel and release it. Repeat the above measures if you want to switch off the Home Safe
Lighting. Register and get 5 for free. Upload manuals that we do not have and get 1 for each file.
Get 1 for every download of your manual. Operation, maintenance and repair manual, wiring
diagrams for Volvo S40 and V40 cars â€” , equipped with petrol engines including turbocharged
and GDI with a working volume of 1. See also: Volvo repair manuals. The purpose of this repair
manual is to help the owner to use the full potential of the car. First of all, you will be able to
understand which of the units of the car requires maintenance or repair, as well as evaluate the
possibility of doing this on your own. This manual also provides a complete list of procedures
for periodic ongoing maintenance. The most common faults and ways to detect and eliminate
them are also given. We hope that you will be able to solve many of the problems that arise.
Performing some procedures takes so little time that it is easier to do it yourself than to sign up
for a service station, drive a car back and then pick it up. This way you can save not only your
time, but also money. This service repair manual provides detailed illustrated descriptions of
the various components and mechanisms of the car. All maintenance and repair procedures are
described step by step and illustrated. The second-generation Volvo S40 sedan stood on the
factory conveyor in the Belgian Ghent in The version with the station wagon received an index V
The car was created on a common platform with second generation Ford Focus and first
generation Mazda 3 models. All content on the site Carmanualsclub. The site administration
does not bear any responsibility for illegal actions, and any damage incurred by the copyright
holders. Your email address will not be published. Save my name, email, and website in this
browser for the next time I comment. This site uses Akismet to reduce spam. Learn how your
comment data is processed. Necessary cookies are absolutely essential for the website to
function properly. This category only includes cookies that ensures basic functionalities and
security features of the website. These cookies do not store any personal information. Any
cookies that may not be particularly necessary for the website to function and is used
specifically to collect user personal data via analytics, ads, other embedded contents are
termed as non-necessary cookies. It is mandatory to procure user consent prior to running
these cookies on your website. Volvo S Leave a Reply Cancel reply Your email address will not
be published. This website uses cookies to improve your experience. We'll assume you're ok
with this, but you can opt-out if you wish. Accept Reject Read More. Close Privacy Overview
This website uses cookies to improve your experience while you navigate through the website.
Out of these, the cookies that are categorized as necessary are stored on your browser as they
are essential for the working of basic functionalities of the website. We also use third-party
cookies that help us analyze and understand how you use this website. These cookies will be
stored in your browser only with your consent. You also have the option to opt-out of these
cookies. But opting out of some of these cookies may affect your browsing experience.
Necessary Necessary. Non-necessary Non-necessary. Quick Links. See also: Owner's Manual ,
Operating Manual. Table of Contents. This manual deals with the operation and care of your
Volvo. Welcome to the worldwide family of Volvo owners. We trust that you will enjoy many
years of safe. To help ensure. Your Volvo is designed to meet all applicable safety and emission
standards, as evidenced by the. For further information please contact your retailer, or:.
Automobile Volvo S40 Owner's Manual pages. We trust that you will enjoy many years of safe
driving in your Volvo, an automobile designed with your safety and comfort in mind. Page 3
Volvo reserves the right to make model changes at any time, or to change specifications or
design, without notice and without incurring obligation. Volvo and the environment Volvo is
committed to the well being of our customers. As a natural part of this commitment, we care
about the environment in which we all live. Caring for the environment means an everyday
involvement in reducing our environmental impact. Page 5 In addition to continuous
environmental refinement of conventional gasoline-powered internal combustion engines,
Volvo is actively looking at advanced technology alternative-fuel vehicles. When you drive a
Volvo, you become our partner in the work to lessen the car's impact on the environment. Page
6: Occupant Safety Volvo also believes no child should sit in the front seat of a car and that no
one under 4 feet 7 inches should ride as a passenger in the front seat of any vehicle equipped
with a passenger side airbag. Two lights above the rear view mirror will be illuminated for
seconds after the starting ignition key is turned to the driving position. A chime will sound at
the same time if the driver has not fastened his seat belt. Before exiting the car, check that the
seat belt retracts fully after being unbuckled. The Volvo SRS consists of an airbag 2 on both the
driver's and passenger's sides and seat belt tensioners in both front door pillars 4. Do not
attempt to service any component of the SRS yourself. Attempting to do so may result in

serious personal injury. If a problem arises, take your car to the nearest authorized Volvo
retailer for inspection as soon as possible. Page 11 There is no maintenance to perform on the
SRS yourself. The month and year shown on the decal on the door pillar indicate when you
should contact your Volvo retailer for specific servicing or replacement of airbags and seatbelt
tensioners. This service must be performed by an authorized Volvo retailer. Page 12 This is a
normal characteristic and does not indicate fire. The point at which the air bag deploys is
determined by whether or not the seat belt is being used, as well as, the severity of the collision.
Page 13 Seat belts the heart of the Volvo safety system The heart of the Volvo safety system is
the threepoint seat belt a Volvo invention! In order for the SRS system to provide the protection
intended, seat belts must be worn at all times by everyone in the car. The SRS system is a
supplement to the seat belts. Page 14 see below. This may cause airbag deployment which
could result in personal injury. Have the car towed to an authorized Volvo retailer for repairs.
Before attempting to tow the car, use the following procedure to override the shiftlock system to
move the gear selector to the neutral position. The SIPS airbag system consists of airbag
modules built into the sides of both front seat backrests 1 , wires 2 from these modules to the
electronic sensor units 3. Page 16 It is not designed to deploy during collisions from the front or
rear of the car or in rollover situations. Page 18 This work should be performed by an authorized
Volvo retailer only. The booster cushion should be cleaned while in place in the vehicle if
possible. If not, please consult your Volvo retailer. Pull the handle at the front of the cushion
forward. With both hands push the cushion rearward. Push the cushion until it locks in place.
Page 20 Because of the size of the air bag and its speed of inflation, a child should never be
placed in the front seat, even if he or she is properly belted or strapped into a child safety seat.
Volvo has been an innovator in safety for over fifty years, and we'll continue to do our part.
Page Child Safety 13 Child safety Child safety Volvo recommends the proper use of restraint
systems for all occupants including children. Remember that, regardless of age and size, a child
should always be properly restrained in a car. Restraint systems for children are designed to be
secured in the vehicle by lap belts or the lap portion of a lapshoulder belt. Page 23 A misused
child restraint system can result in increased injuries for both the infant or child and other
occupants in the vehicle. Page Seat Belt Maintenance Check seat belt mechanism function as
follows: Attach the seat belt and pull rapidly on the strap. Volvo Concern for Safety Safety is the
cornerstone of Volvo. Our concern dates back to when the first Volvo rolled off the production
line. Threepoint seat belts a Volvo invention , safety cages, and energyabsorbing impact zones
were designed into Volvo cars long before it was fashionable or required by government
regulation. Note that vehicles may be equipped differently, depending on special legal
requirements. When the warning light comes on there is approximately 1. Page 31 If the light
comes on or stays on after the vehicle has started , the SRS diagnostic system has detected a
fault. Drive to an authorized Volvo retailer for an inspection of the system. See the SRS section
for more information. Page 32 If the light stays on after restart, have the car towed to the nearest
authorized Volvo retailer. After hard driving, the light may come on occasionally when the
engine is idling. This is normal, provided it goes off when the engine speed is increased. Carry
out the following steps if you will deactivate them. These steps may be carried out again to
reactivate and deactivate the daytime running lights as desired. If the green light underneath the
headlight switch is on the daytime running lights are on. In maneuvers such as lane changing,
the driver can flash the turn signals by moving the turn signal lever to the first stop and holding
it there. The lever will return to the neutral position when released. The low beam headlights will
now remain on for 30 seconds to light your way. Repeat the above measures if you want to
switch off the Home Safe Lighting. The wiper will make sweeps after the lever is released and 1
sweep after 3 seconds. Contents Top of Page Never turn the key to position O while driving or
when the car is being towed. NOTE: Regulations regarding the use of the hazard warning
flasher may vary from one state to the next. While driving, it provides information in different
ways: automatically and on demand. With the function selection switch see next page the
different functions can be selected. These will be automatically displayed, overriding the switch
position. If there is more than one warning at once, range information has priority. Turn the
knob to the required setting. Press button C briefly and repeatedly to set the speed limit. Speed
warning signal If the current speed exceeds the preset speed the buzzer will sound immediately
and then once every 10 seconds. Press reset button B for more then 1. The display will show ""
Pressing reset button B for more than 4 seconds will reset all functions. The temperature and
the frost symbol will be shown in the display. This is a system that helps prevent wheel spin. It
comes on automatically each time you start the car. It operates automatically at all speeds if one
or both driven wheels start spinning. The previously selected cruise speed is retained in the
memory and by momentarily setting the switch to the RESUME position, that speed will be
reengaged. When switched on, the system senses the ambient temperature and regulates the

level of heat applied. When the optimum temperature is reached, the heating switches off. It can
be lowered again for use. For storage, rotate the front of the armrest full uprigt until a final
"click" is heard, and release. To empty the front ashtray: Grasp the sides, push in and then pull
straight upwards. Page 52 Spilled liquids can also damage upholstery, carpeting and electrical
components. Page 53 33 Heating, ventIlation and air conditioning Heating and air conditioning
Your Volvo is equipped with a heating system combined with air conditioning. Page 54 - Ra.
This substance will not deplete the ozone layer. The system contains 1. NOTE: All maintenance
on the climate control systems should be carried out by an authorized Volvo service technician
only. Air to windshield and side windows. Recirculation will not function regardless of button
setting. Air to floor, windshield and side windows. The blower will automatically select the best
speed to maintain cabin temperature. Optimum defrosting Set the function selector to and move
the blower control to the position AUT as far to the left as possible. Page 60 If you misplace a
key, take the other keys to an authorized Volvo retailer. The existing code in the start inhibitor
module and all the keys will be erased as an antitheft measure and a new code will be
programmed in. Unlock: Press the upper side of the button. Note:As long as ignition is on, you
can always lock or unlock with the central locking button. Page Alarm Volvo does not
recommend using the transmitter to lock the doors from inside the car. The alarm would be
activated and would sound when one of the doors is opened. The doors must not be locked
using the remote transmitter while the vehicle is occupied. In case of an accident, this may
hinder rapid access to the occupants of the vehicle. This means that the signal is changed
randomly for each transmission and is intended to help prevent unauthorized recording of the
code. Contact a Volvo retailer. Automatic relock If only the driver's door is unlocked with the
remote control, the lock will automatically reengage re- lock and the alarm will be set after 2
minutes unless the door has been opened. Page 66 Replace the batteries. Reinstall the cover,
making sure it is secured tightly to help protect the transmitter. This should only be done by an
authorized Volvo retailer. A The door cannot be opened from the inside. Normal operation from
the outside. The power driver's seat is operable with the ignition OFF. Therefore, children
should never be left unattended in the car. The ignition must be switched on or the engine must
be running. The visor slides back automatically when the sun roof is opened. When the backrest
is in the upright position, it must always be correctly locked in place. This can be locked in the
left-hand wheel arch or in the right rear wall. Installing: Insert the hooks in the slots provided
and press the clips into place. Avoid rapid starts, fast cornering and hard braking. Avoid
single-point loads. Distribute the load evenly. For permanent roof racks, check the
manufacturer's weight specifications. Page 87 Unleaded fuel Each Volvo has a three-way
catalytic converter and must use only unleaded gasoline. Only these pumps have nozzles which
fit your car's filler inlet. It is unlawful to dispense leaded fuel into a vehicle labelled "unleaded
gasoline only". Page 88 To meet seasonal air quality standards, some areas require the use of
"oxygenated" fuel. Volvo allows the use of the following "oxygenated fuels; however, the octane
ratings listed on this page must still be met. However, your vehicle's performance will not be
affected. Use only Volvo original or approved fuel filler caps. When engaged, the air
conditioner's compressor places an additional load on the engine. However, please note that
fuel consumption is lower with the air conditioning on than it is when driving with the air
conditioning switched off and the windows down. Without touching the accelerator pedal, turn
the ignition key to the starting position. Allow the starter to operate for up to 5 seconds. Release
the key as soon as the engine starts. If the engine fails to start, repeat step 3. Oil flow may not
reach some lubricating points fast enough to prevent engine damage. Do not race the engine
just prior to switching off! Never select P while the car is in motion. The parking brake should
also be used when parking on grades. To release the selector, start the engine and depress the
brake pedal. When the driving modes S or E are selected, upshift and downshift of the forward
gears occur automatically and are governed by accelerator pedal position and engine speed.
Page 95 Check Engine Lamp will also light up if a fault is detected. If the transmission does not
shift properly, place the gear selector in position L. Please contact your Volvo retailer if this
occurs. Volvo recommends using this mode only when starting in extremely slippery
conditions. Certain engine malfunctions, particularly involving the electrical, fuel or distributor
ignition systems, may cause unusually high three-way catalytic converter temperatures. Do not
continue to operate your vehicle if you detect engine misfire, noticeable loss of power or other
unusual operating conditions, such as engine overheating or backfiring. Page Vehicle Towing
Information 67 Vehicle towing information Towing cars with front wheel drive Volvo
recommends the use of flat bed equipment. If wheel lift equipment must be used, please use
extreme caution to help avoid damage to the car. In this case, the car should be towed with the
rear wheels on the ground if at all possible. Consult the tow truck operator. Do not use the
towing eyelets on the car to pull the car up onto a flat bed tow truck. Page Brake System, Abs If

the warning lamp lights up there is a malfunction of the ABS system the standard braking
system will however function and the vehicle should be driven cautiously to a Volvo retailer for
inspection. The Anti-lock Braking System ABS helps to improve vehicle control stopping and
steering during severe braking conditions by limiting brake lock-up. Have the car towed to a
Volvo retailer and have the brake system checked and any leakage repaired. Moisture on brake
discs and brake pads affects braking Driving in rain and slush or passing through an automatic
car wash can cause water to collect on the brake discs and pads. See section "Coolant". The
use of "recycled" antifreeze is not approved by Volvo. Different types of antifreeze may not be
mixed. Page Antifreeze It is therefore advisable to check the state of charge more frequently and
spray an anti-rust oil on the battery posts. Page Long Distance Trips Before a long distance trip
It is always worthwhile to have your car checked at a Volvo retailer before driving long
distances. Your retailer will also be able to supply you with bulbs, fuses, spark plugs and wiper
blades for your use in the event that problems occur. This cooler helps prevent overheating of
the transmission during times of increased load, as when towing a trailer. This is the
relationship in percent between the section height and width of the tire. The tires have good
road holding characteristics and offer good handling on dry and wet surfaces. Use only Volvo
approved snow chains. Consult your Volvo retailer. If accessory, aftermarket or "custom" tires
and wheels are installed and are of a size different than the original tires and wheels, chains in
some cases CANNOT be used. Page Failure to do so could reduce traction to an unsafe level or
adversely affect handling. Do not mix tires of different design as this could also negatively
affect overall tire road grip. This label lists both tire and vehicle design limits. The relative
performance of tires depends upon the actual conditions of their use, however, and many
depart significantly from the norm due to variation in driving habits, service practices and
differences in road characteristics and climate. Page Recommended tire pressure see decal on
the inside of the fuel filler door should be maintained irrespective of which position on the car
the Special Spare tire is used on. In the event of damage to this tire, a new one can be
purchased from your Volvo retailer. Current legislation prohibits the use of the "Special Spare"
Lug wrench 3. Crank for the jack 4. Gloves The screwdriver is combined with the socket wrench.
The tools can be alternated by pulling the shaft out of the handle and reinserting the opposite
end of the shaft into the handle. Be sure the jack engages the attachment point correctly. The
base of the jack must be flat on a level, firm, non-slippery surface. Before raising the car, check
that the jack is still correctly positioned in the attachment point. NOTE: Never touch the glass of
a bulb with your fingers: this could leave traces of grease or oil on the glass which then
evaporate and may damage the reflector. The bulb holders are behind one cover on each side. V
Bulbs 4,5 and 6 are located in the tailgate. Slide the lens forward and pull out the rear edge.
NOTE: Other bulbs may be difficult for the owner to replace. Let your Volvo retailer replace
these bulbs if necessary. Page written on the fuse. Spare fuses are stored in the fuse box cover.
If fuses burn out repeatedly, have the electrical system tested at a Volvo retailer. If you find it
difficult to remove a fuse, you will find a special fuse tool clipped in the fuse box. To obtain
maximum lifetime from a set of wiper blades, clean them with a stiffbristle brush and warm,
soapy water as part of a normal car wash. Page Car Care Paint repairs require special
equipment and skill. Contact your Volvo retailer for any extensive damage. Minor scratches can
be repaired by using Volvo touchup paint. The plate is located in the rear wall of the engine
compartment fire wall. NOTE: It is particularly important to wash the car frequently in the
wintertime to prevent corrosion, when salt has been used on the roads. A suitable mixture is
about 2. After washing with a detergent the car should be well rinsed with clean water. For more
difficult spots, Volvo offers a leather care kit. On no account must gasoline, naphtha or similar
cleaning agents be used on the plastic or the leather since these can cause damage. Spots on
textile mats can be removed with a mild detergent. Make sure the carpets are properly secured
in the fixation points on the floor. For further information regarding these regulations, please
consult your Volvo retailer. Page Maintenance Service, Warranty Maintenance service, Warranty
Maintenance service Volvo advises you to follow the service program which is outlined in the
"Warranty and Service Records Information booklet". This maintenance program contains
inspections and services necessary for the proper function of your car. The maintenance
services contain several checks which require special instruments and tools and therefore must
be performed by a qualified technician. Page Maintenance Schedule Refer to your Warranty
booklet for further details. Maintenance services Your Volvo has passed several major
inspections before being delivered to you, according to Volvo specifications. The maintenance
services outlined in this book should be performed as indicated. The extended maintenance
service intervals make it even more advisable to follow this program. Page Engine Compartment
60, miles 96, km and thereafter, at 30, mile 48, km intervals. Cabin air filter Replace the cabin air
filter with a new one according every 15, miles 24, km. Volvo recommends replacing the filter

more often if the car is driven under dirty and dusty conditions. The filter cannot be cleaned and
therefore should always be replaced with a new one. The coolant fan may start or continue to
operate for up to 6 minutes after the engine has been switched off. Secondary Air Injection
certain models This system adds air to the hot exhaust gases as they are expelled from the
engine. This causes a secondary combustion of residual hydrocarbons and carbon monoxide,
resulting in lower emissions levels in the exhaust gases. This will damage the Evaporative
control system. Page Lubrication Door locks Volvo teflon lock spray To avoid rattles and
unnecessary wear, the body should be lubricated at regular service intervals. This should be
done by an authorized Volvo retailer. Page The oil may be very hot. If you change the engine oil
and filter yourself, your Volvo retailer can assist you in disposing of the used oil. Engine oil can
be harmful to your skin gloves should be worn when performing this work. Page Oils with a
different quality rating may not provide adequate engine protection. Viscosity stable ambient
temperatures Do not use oils with other viscosity ratings. Incorrect viscosity oil can shorten
engine life. Volvo recommends the use of energyconserving oils. Look for the API label. Page
Changing oil and oil filter Oil and oil filter changes should be made at 7, mile 12, km intervals.
Extra oil additives must not be used unless advised by an authorized Volvo retailer. These
labels certify that the oil conforms to the applicable standards and specifications of the API.
Page 15, miles 24, km when driving under extremely hard conditions mountain driving, etc.
Check, without removing the cap, that the level is above the "MIN" mark of the fluid reservoir.
Water by itself reduces the rustprotective and antifreeze qualities of the coolant and has a lower
boiling point. It can also cause damage to the cooling system if it should freeze. Slowly move
the gear selector lever through all the shift positions and then to position P and press the brake
pedal at the same time. Wait 3 minutes before checking the oil level. Wipe the dipstick with a
clean cloth. The oil may be very hot. Oil with a different quality rating may not provide adequate
engine protection. Synthetic oils complying with oil quality requirements are recommended for:
driving in areas of sustained temperature extremes hot or cold , when towing a trailer over long
distances or for prolonged driving in mountainous areas. The distributor ignition system
operates at very high voltages. Special safety precautions must be followed to prevent injury.
Operation via a floor mounted gear selector lever. Drive shafts with symmetrical joint location.
Page Battery Brake system : 0. The label is located on the inside of the fuel filler flap. The label
lists both tire and vehicle design limits. Page All specifications are subject to change without
notice. Additional information, features, and benefits are described in a separate information
package in your glove compartment. Certified mechanics have demonstrated a high degree of
competence in specific areas. Besides passing exams each mechanic must also have worked in
the field for two or more years before a certificate is issued. Active Sound Control 4. CD
changer selector 5. Bass control 7. Page The radio features anti-theft circuitry. If the set is
removed from the vehicle or if the battery power is disconnected, a special code must be
entered to enable operation of the set. Refer to the radio code card supplied with your vehicle or
ask your Volvo retailer for the correct code. Enter the 4-digit code using the preset buttons. If
the correct code is entered, "on" is displayed and the set is ready to use. Press the button
slightly longer to turn the radio off. B - Volume control Turn the button clockwise to increase the
volume. The volume control is electronic and has no end stop. This function automatically
seeks and stores up to 8 strong AM or FM stations. This is especially useful when travelling in
areas where radio stations are unfamiliar. Up to direct more sound to the front speakers, Down
to direct more sound to the rear speakers. The Dolby symbol will be indicated in the display.
Press this button or the "TAPE" button to stop scanning. During scanning "SCAN" will be
displayed. The chosen disc number and track number will be displayed. From a disc chosen at
random, 4 tracks will be played also chosen at random. Press one of the preset buttons, when
you want to change to another disc in the CD- changer. Electronic suppression circuitry noise
killer. Dolby noise reduction manufactured under license from Dolby Laboratories Licensing
Corporation. Auto seek memory Scan CD eject single Do not use when using the front
cupholder! Enter the correct code. After three unsuccessful coding attempts the set will lock
and remain locked for two hours. C - Waveband selector The desired waveband is set by
pressing one of the waveband selector buttons. The frequency and waveband is shown on the
display. The radio seeks the next audible station and stops there. If you wish to continue the
seek tuning, press the tune button again. Depress and hold the "AUTO" button for at least 1
second. A number of strong stations max. If there are no audible stations, "- - - -" is displayed. B
- Pause function Press the "volume" knob to temporarily mute the sound. When one side of the
tape has been played the unit will automatically play the other side auto-reverse. The track last
listened to will continue to play. While the button is depressed the playing time for
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this track will be displayed. From a disc, tracks will be played at random. B - Pause If you press
the "volume" B - Playing-time display When the "CHGR" button is pressed the playing time for
the current track is displayed for 5 seconds. The Radio is equipped with FM diversity. Page
Reception conditions are not always optimum and this is, of course, beyond our control.
However, we have endeavored to make the Volvo Audio System of a quality that will enable you
to enjoy the best possible reception no matter what the reception conditions may be. Page Your
car is equipped with an accessory connector located under the dashboard on the driver's side.
Please consult your Volvo retailer if you have any questions before connecting accessory or
optional equipment to the vehicle's electrical system. See page This manual is also suitable for:
V40 s40 v Print page 1 Print document pages. Cancel Delete. Sign In OR. Don't have an
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